## DEMOCRATIC PARTY OF LANE COUNTY CENTRAL COMMITTEE MINUTES

5/15/2014 — Lokey Education Building, Rm. 275, U.O., Eugene

The monthly meeting of the Democratic Party of Lane County Central Committee, held at the U.O. Lillis Business Complex on Thursday evening, May 15, 2014, was called to order at twenty one minutes past 7 P.M., Ms. Fahey being in the Chair and noting a quorum, and Ms. Swenson-Harris present as Secretary.

The Chair reported on the Party's get out the vote efforts and encouraged those in attendance to volunteer before the 20th.

The agenda was adopted as distributed.

The Treasurer's Report was received. The Party had \$2,666.23 in income and \$1,597.98 in expenses during the previous month, with a net difference of \$1,068.25.

The Budget Committee reported that the year-to-date expenses have been \$8,086.69, and year-to-date income has been \$6,948.47, giving the Party a net loss of \$1,138.22 for fiscal year 2014. Of the proposed Party budget of \$36,602.00, \$28,515.31 remains unspent.

The Campaign Services Committee reported that the Party office has been open every day between 11am and 9pm for GOTV efforts.

The Publicity Committee reported that Sonny Mehta has volunteered to chair the committee.

The Organization Committee reported that Precinct Committee People are in need of three votes to be elected and reminded those in attendance to vote for themselves. The MiddleFork Dems (Oakridge Dems) have been successful in their efforts to organize a group.

The Community Action Committee reported that payment has been sent for most of the Party's summer events. The Party will be in Creswell for the 4<sup>th</sup> of July parade and will have a booth at that Lane County Fair, which runs July 23-27.

The Select Office Committee reported that visits to the office have increased substantially while the office has been open for GOTV.

The Fundraising Committee reported that they are in need of a new Chair.

The Platform Committee reported that State Platform Convention will be held May 30 through June 1 at the Plumbers and Steamfitters Local 290 Training Centre, 20210 SW Teton Ave in Tualatin. Those who wish to attend should contact the Chair in order to be appointed.

The Rules Committee reported that they will be meeting after the May 20th election.

The SCC Delegation reported that the the

next SCC meeting will be on May 31 in conjunction with the Platform Convention.

The D4CDC reported that there was no news to report.

Upon unanimous consent, the Chair adjourned the meeting at one minute past eight o'clock.

Signed:	Approved: / /
<u>X</u> .	
Andrew S. Becker Secretary	Х .